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The annual golf tournament of the MAGCS was
to be played at Rolling Green Country Club but was
called off due to rain.

The tournament will be played at Westmoreland
Country Club October 15, 1968.

Not having a planned educational session, (due
to the golf tournament festivities) educational chair-
man Ted Sokolis, organized two on the spot panels.
The two topics for discussion were fungicide programs
in 1968, and fall renovation programs in 1968. Par-
ticipating members were the following: Julius Al-
baugh, Bruce Sering, Gene Polrud, John Jackman,
Ray Schmitz. Oliver Miles and Dick Trevarthan acted
as chairmen of the two panels.

Ted's idea was a success.

The National Amateur Golf Tournament, held here
in Columbus, Ohio at the Scioto Country Club, went
very smoothly. | was pleased with the condition of
the course. | had only eight weeks to prepare for
the tournament. The USGA said they too were pleased
with the condition of the course. | had the complete
cooperation of my employees, the Club members, and
the Club Chairmen. The weather was ideal all week.
The rain held off until the next day after the tour-
nament was over. It was a pleasure watching great
golfers like Bruce Fleisher, Marvin Giles, John Boh-
man, Hubert Green, Robert Barbarossa, Rick Mas-
sengale, Jack Lewis Jr., and Michael Bonalleck, the
British Amateur Champion. As you probably know
the tournament was won by Bruce Fleisher with a
score of 284 for 72 holes. | have listed the above
names in the order that they finished with the ex-
ception of Michael Bonalleck. He had a score of 296
and placed 12th.

Mr. Jim Holmes of the USGA Green Section was
our house guest in August. | asked him about the
joint meeting with Wisconsin. He told me that Les
White, since May of this year, had done a fine job
of improving all facets of play at Tuckaway Country
Club. Les, and his emplyees, worked hard and dili-
gently. Jim said it was a pleasure associating with
the Wisconsin fellows and that Les White's hospitality
was outstanding.

The golf season is drawing to a close and our
thoughts should turn to the educational side of our
work. This means, as all of you know, the Midwest
Association’s Annual Clinic for Golf Course Manage-
ment, It will be held in November at the Medinah
Country Club. Medinah Country Club has again made
their club available to us to hold this clinic. We are
grateful to them for allowing us to hold the clinic at
their club. Ted Sokolis and Ed Wollenberg, chairmen
of Education and Research, have worked out a very
fine program. It is one you can’t afford to miss.
Both Ted and Ed deserve a lot of credit. You will
receive a complete program in the mail later on.

It is with satisfaction that | watch the continued
interest in our activities during my term of office.
| am indebed to all who are serving so well on our
various committees. You have done well and | am
grateful,

? Walter H. Fuchs, President



